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S.B. 2738 

RELATING TO FOUND ELECTRONIC DEVICES 
 

Senate Committee on Ways and Means 
 
 
The Department of Transportation (DOT) supports S.B. 2738 relating to found electronic 
devices by amending Hawaii Revised Statutes Sections 52D-14 and 261-17.7 to 
authorize the county police departments and the DOT to sanitize unclaimed electronic 
devices in accordance with guidance provided by the Information Privacy and Security 
Council, before providing the unclaimed property to finders.     
 
The overall goal of the Department of Transportation (DOT) is to facilitate the rapid, 
safe, and economical movement of people, goods and mail into, within, and out of the 
State by providing and operating transportation facilities and supporting services.    
 
The DOT currently has three (3) Divisions: Airports, Harbors, and Highways.  DOT 
provides, operates, and maintains 11 commercial service airports, 4 general aviation 
airports, 10 commercial harbors, and more than 2,500 miles of highway. 
 
The three (3) transportation divisions are regulated by various federal agencies to 
ensure compliance with environmental, health, safety, law enforcement, and security 
requirements. 
 
As such, our ports (Airports and Harbors) are for public use and electronic devices are 
misplaced, turned over and inventoried by their respective Lost and Found programs.  
Some of these devices containing personal identification data/information are unclaimed 
and this data/information must be sanitized prior to being auctioned or disposed of in 
accordance to guidance provided by Information Privacy and Security Council.    
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony.  
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Comments:  

Chair Luke 
Vice Chair Cullen 
  
My name is Kirk Johnson. An I represent Indivisible 
  
We support HB 2738, a bill that creates a program to provide basic healthcare coverage 
for uninsured babies and children in Hawaii.   By filling this gap, we guarantee that all 
our keikis are covered either via insurance or via this special pilot program, and 
therefore we will have universal healthcare coverage for our children.    It is important 
for our keikis to have access to healthcare right from birth, as this both immediately 
protects their health and prevents escalation into potentially more complex, dangerous, 
and expensive conditions later on.   This is a win from both a healthcare and finance 
perspective, and we respectfully ask that you pass this bill. 
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